
 

 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

ST. BRIDGET | HOLY GHOST 
  2801 N 110th Ave. Chippewa Falls, WI 54729       412 S. Main St. Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 

MASS SCHEDULE 

 

HOLY GHOST              SAINT BRIDGET 

 

Weekday                   Sunday       9:30 am 
   Tues. Thurs.  5:30 pm  
   Wed. Fri.       8:30 am 
 

Weekend     
   Saturday         5:00 pm 
   Sunday            8:00 am 
  11:00 am   

23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

September 5, 2021 

---------------------------------------------------------- 
And people brought to him a deaf man who had a 

speech impediment and begged him to lay his hand on 
him. He took him off by himself away from the crowd. 

He put his finger into the man’s ears and, spitting, 
touched his tongue; then he looked up to heaven and 
groaned, and said to him,“Ephphatha!”— that is, “Be 

opened.  -Mark 7: 32-34 

See the bottom of  
Father’s Column page 

for temporary schedule 
changes 



 

 

 

Information for the bulletin needs to be submit-
ted by the Wednesday (10:00 a.m.) before the 
Sunday you would like it published.  Thank you. 
 

Email:  holyghostsecretary@gmail.com 
In Writing:   412 S. Main St. 

Thinking About Joining 
the Parish?  Please talk to Fa-
ther after Mass, or stop by or con-
tact the parish office.  412 S. Main 
St.  715-723-4890 
 
AmazonSmile  is a simple 
way for you to support Holy Ghost 
Parish, at no cost to you. It has the 
same products/prices as Ama-
zon.com, but donates 0.5% of eli-
gible purchases to Holy Ghost. 
Sign up at  amazonsmile.com!   
 
How to Give to 
the Parish  Dona-
tions from visitors or 
non-parishioners are 
welcome. You can place them in 
the collection basket at Mass, mail 
them, or bring them to the parish 
office (412 S. Main St.).  
 

When you become a registered 
member of the parish, you will 
receive envelopes. To become reg-
istered, please contact the parish 
office 715-723-4890. Electronic 
giving is also available. Contact 
Karin Hawkins:  715-723-4890  
holyghostfinance@gmail.com  
You can also mail your envelope 
to 412 S. Main Street or drop your 
envelope off at the parish office.  
Thank you for your generosity! 
  
Parish Weekly Giving               

HOLY GHOST     August 29  
Adult E nvelopes 4141.00 
Plate                374.00 
Capital Imp.  40.00 
Assumption  10.00 
Mission Coop  30.00 
Catholic Cemetery 100.00 
Haiti Relief  125.00  
Total in House  4820.00 
 

ST. BRIDGET         
Adult Envelope    906.00 
Plate                 10.00 
Picnic   328.00 
Youth   50.00 
Total in House     1294.00 

 

“For where your treasure is, 
there also will your heart be.”  

-Mt 6: 21 

RCIA  Want to learn more about your Catholic faith with people you know? Do you 
know someone curious about the Catholic faith who would like to explore it more? Are 
you stuck in a rut or lukewarm in your faith? Sometimes all we need to do is try 
something a little different. Try RCIA! This group is for Catholics, non-Catholics, those 
who want to become Catholic, and those who are struggling or bored and know there is 
more, but don’t know how to find it. The group meets Mondays at 6:30pm (the first 
meeting is 9/13) on the lower floor of the GREC (22 S. Prairie St.). You are welcome to 
join at any time. If you’re nervous about coming, bring a friend! Questions? Contact 
John at 715-723-7108 or outreach@thechurchofnotredame.org  
 
Holy Ghost Faith in Action  HG is looking to add to our Sojourners teams. It is 
a great volunteer opportunity. Our teams volunteer on the 4th Sunday of the month from 
6:30 to 9, three times a year. It involves making food for the evening meal and helping 
the person in charge. Contact Jeanette: 715 723 7262 or jeanetteprince@charter.net 
 
St. Francesca Resource Center  We are looking for donations of non perisha-
ble food for the center. There is a food drop basket in the back of HG Church for your 
SFRC donations. We also collect egg cartons. In addition, there is free food pick-up for 
anyone who is in need at St. Francesca Tuesdays 9am-1pm & 4pm-7pm. (117 Allen St.)  
 
Fall Flowers: Mums!!!  Mums will be sold after all HG Masses Sept 4,5 & 11,12 
Tell your family and friends! Any questions call Mike Deetz: 715-828-9414. 
 
Religious Education  If you know someone who needs to register, please contact 
us. Holy Ghost, contact Paula (holyghostccd@gmail.com). St. Bridget, contact Allie 
(burchfamily12@gmail.com).  
 
Holy Ghost Parish Picnic Next Saturday, September 11th after the 5:00pm 
Mass, please join us under the tents out back for our Roast Beef Dinner.  Cathy Reitz 
Trio will be playing for us this year from 6 - 8 pm.  Prizes given away all evening. 

-Please drop off Chocolate Chip Cookies on Saturday for the Roast Beef Dinner and 
Cakes for the Cake Walk, Groceries for the Grocery Walk. 

- Picnic Day is Sunday, September 12th from 11:00am-5:00pm.  See you all 
there!  Come and enjoy a fun filled day!!! 

-We have a few more openings for Leads. They are: Picnic Lead Coordinator, Bingo and 
Lead Ticket Booth. You will be trained.  Please contact Wanda (715) 404-8663 
or  6Brooks@sbcglobal.net.  We also need volunteers for various picnic booths. 

-You can bring  in your Silent Auction items, Small Raffle items and Garage Sale 
items.  You can drop the off at the rectory during business hours. 
 
Soles4Souls  Search your closets for St. Francesca Resource Center’s shoe drive. 
Soles4Souls has a simple concept: to procure shoes and get them to those in need. They 
collect new shoes for  victims of abject suffering and used shoes to support micro-
business efforts to eradicate poverty. Shoes collected will be shipped here and abroad.  
The drive will take place from September 1 - 19. Your new, used, or outdated footwear 
may be placed in the box in the entryway of the Goldsmith Coffee Bar, Wednesday - 
Sunday from 9am-2pm. If you have questions please call Tina at (715) 933-0986. 
 
Faith Materials You Can Use at Home  Formed.org has e-books, movies, 
bible studies, podcasts, kids movies, etc. Take advantage of this opportunity to grow in 
your faith, anytime, anywhere. 1) Go to formed.org, click sign-up  2) Sign-up as a pa-
rishioner  3) Type and select “Holy Ghost Parish”  4) Create your free account.  
 
Adoration   Holy Ghost: Thursdays 3-5pm with confession followed by 5pm Evening 
Prayer, Benediction, and 5:30pm Mass. Goldsmith Chapel: Open Sun. 8am - Fri. 10am. 
Weekly adorers needed: Sundays 10am  & 11am, Mondays 11am, 5pm & 10pm, Tues-
days Midnight, Thursdays 8am, Fridays Midnight & 1am. Call Andy 715-568-5243. 



 

 

 

      

        COLLAR COMMENTARY- FR. BURISH 
Praised be Jesus Christ! 

 
We continue recapping our homily series on money.  Up to this 
point, we’ve spoken about Christ’s teachings on money and 
some biblical “rules” for giving our money away.  Today 
we’ll be switching gears a bit to talk about money, particularly 
regarding the parish.  What we have been experiencing over the 
last few decades is a real paradigm shift how parishes use mon-
ey and function.  How parishes operate has changed greatly in 
the last 50-60 years.  To grasp this change, it’s important to 
understand a bit of our history.  The Catholic Church in our 
country largely grew out of a poor immigrant population.  This 
poor immigrant population found their social network and re-
ceived their education in and through the parish.  Beautiful 
churches and parish schools were built on the small but sacrifi-
cial donations of many, many hardworking people.   
 
The cost of staffing parishes and schools with clergy and reli-
gious sisters wasn’t very high, in part because there were so 
many of them, and religious sisters, back in the day, were cheap 
labor.  Necessary income in parishes that would build up much 
of the infrastructure we have today would be supplemented by 
special fundraising social events which were part of parish life.  
That’s how we as Catholics got into the business of picnics, 
bingo, dinners, and other such events.  But things are different 
now.  We don’t have an abundance of priests and religious – 
i.e., no more cheap labor, and even what labor we have in them 
today isn’t cheap anymore J.  This change is not entirely a bad 
thing, as it demands a greater lay engagement in the evangelical 
mission of the parish.  We need to rely on a lay staff more than 
we ever had to before, and they should be paid justly for their 
good work.   
 
Because of our history and how we used to operate, many Cath-
olic parishes in our country (and particularly in our diocese) 
have a pretty slim, bear bone staff, and our Catholic parishes 

(and schools) don’t really have a reputation 
for paying people a lot of money, either, for 
their work.  Many of our lay employees see 
their work as a kind of ministry and gift to 
the Church, which is very admirable.  But 
contrast this current arrangement in our parishes to the opera-
tions of the churches of many of our Evangelical or non-
Catholic brothers and sisters.   

 
I’m sure many of you are familiar with Jacob’s Well in Lake 
Hallie.  Have you ever driven by there?  The place is huge!  Do 
you know how many staff they have?  Just look at their web-
site.  I bet you that a significant percentage of their congrega-
tion are former Catholics.  They don’t have the fullness of the 
Truth.  They don’t have the Real Presence of Jesus in the Eu-
charist.  They don’t have the Church that traces its bishops all 
the way back to the Apostles.  So how is it that they have what 
they have?  Let me tell you.  They do a lot of things to reach 
out to their people and find them where they’re at.  And they 
wouldn’t be able to do that without manpower.  The staffs of 
such growing churches are generally much larger than that of 
most Catholic parishes, which often times have a larger parish-
ioner base.  For a lot of our non-Catholic brothers’ and sisters’ 
churches, growing their staff and their money has clearly been a 
strategic necessity.  And that’s how they’re able to offer a lot 
more to people. 
 
As the Church, we need money to maintain and improve the 
quality of our ministry.  Money, well spent, makes what we do 
better and more effective.  However aspirational our intentions 
and lofty our goals, quality and excellence are achieved, in no 
small measure, with money.  The investment of money in our 
staff, programs and services is part of the process of pursuing 
excellence.  Yes, we absolutely believe in the importance of 
volunteers and their work in the Church.  Parishes cannot be 
healthy, nor can they grow, if parishioners aren’t serving.  But 
it is also true that volunteers work best when they are assisted 
and supported by the leadership of paid, professional staff.  
Volunteers can serve the parish most effectively when there is 
someone to recruit them, train them, schedule them, equip them 
for the work they are able to do, and most importantly, thank 
them.  Things work best when you have a paid person that 
gives direction to volunteers.  When someone is paid for their 
service, it helps to infuse an organization with a professional 
mindset firmly rooted in accountability.  We need that for the 
Church to function effectively. 
 
Think about it.  You need money to staff a volunteer program, 
and you also need money for the needs of your volunteers.  
And, volunteers should be thanked, and that takes money too.  
We might safely say that “volunteers are not free.”  What I’m 
proposing about how we use money in our parishes, particular-
ly with paid lay staff is really a paradigm shift from how our 
approach has been for the last century or more in our country.  
For our Catholic parishes to grow and thrive today, we need 
qualified paid lay staff more than we ever have before. 
 
Without a doubt, we have the best product in the world – a 
product that heals the soul and imparts the gift of faith and wit-
ness – we have a mission to invite all people to encounter 
Christ and inspire them to become saints.  If we have the best 
“product” in the world “to sell” – i.e., Christ Jesus, then we 
need to make sure our “business plan” is effective with the nec-
essary manpower and financial backing.  Next time, we’ll say 
more about funding the vision and mission of the parish. 

Thursday Adoration, Confession, Evening Prayer and 
Mass at Holy Ghost  3pm-5pm Adoration with confession 
followed by 5pm evening prayer, Benediction, and 5:30pm 
Mass.   
 
Communion to Homebound  Anyone, including those on 
lists before, should call Holy Ghost Parish Office. 
 
Weddings  Contact Notre Dame Parish Office at least 6 
months at least prior to date. Preparation sessions are re-
quired. 
 
Confessions  3:00pm - 5:00pm on Thursdays, 4:00pm - 
4:45pm on Saturdays, and 15 minutes before daily Mass 
(except on Wed. during the school year). Confessions also 
available by appointment (for Fr. Guenther call Holy Ghost 
Parish Office, for Fr. Burish call Notre Dame Parish Office). 
 
Anointing of the Sick  Available upon request. Contact 
Notre Dame Parish Office. 
 
Baptism  Contact Notre Dame Parish Office. Parents who 
are requesting Baptism for the first time will be asked to at-
tend preparatory formation. 
 
Holy Ghost Parish Office 715- 723-4890 
Notre Dame Parish Office 715- 723- 7108 



 

 

 

 
 
McDonell Area  
Catholic Schools   

All of our schools opened in-person on Monday, August 30. 
Please continue to support us in prayer for health, safety, and a successful 
year of learning ahead. Our MACS Central/Scrip Office and Early Child-
hood Center is closed Monday, September 6 for the Labor Day holiday. 
 

Reminder of Scrip Hours  NEW Scrip Hours are Monday through Fri-
day 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and Thursdays 4:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Please 
continue to call, email or use the website to complete your order. Parents; 
you may send your orders with your child, any day of the week and we 
will send home at the end of the day.  We are still in search of volunteers 
for Thursdays 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. Fridays 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. We would 
also like to add a few substitutes to our list. Please contact 
k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us or 715.723.0538 if you are interested. 
 

Saturday, September 11, Steppin’ Across Tilden for a Cause  On Sat-
urday, September 11, Steppin’ Across Tilden for a Cause will be raising 
funds in memory of Baby Athanasius Ruf, infant son of MACS’ very 
own teacher, Mr. Ruf. Participants will park at Bresina’s and get shuttled 
over to Dougie’s Bar where the walk will start at 10:00am. The walk will 
end at Bresina’s, where there will be food, a silent auction, raffles, music 
and much more. Let's show our support for the Ruf Family! If you are 
able to help and participate in this fundraiser, please pick up a registration 
form or drop off donations at Bresina’s Hometown Bar & Grill. For questions:  steppin4acause@gmail.com  715.215.1251. 
 

3Ist Annual Spirit of the Macks We are excited to have our Spirit of the Macks back in person on October 2, 2021. This 
annual event is held by McDonell Athletic Booster Club and is one of our major fundraisers to support the MACS student 
athletes. The event will be held at McDonell Central Catholic High School. Doors open at 6:00pm. $20 admission. There 
will be great prizes, great fun, and food and drink will be provided.     
 

Employment Opportunities MACS is seeking the following full time positions for the 2021-22 school year: Early Child-
hood Team Member, a.m. & p.m. Shuttle Driver, and Assistant Food Service Director/Cook. Please visit our website 
ABOUT - EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY or contact human resources at 715.723.0538 x3323, hr@macs.k12.wi.us.        
       
Social Media For news from our schools like us on Facebook @McDonellAreaCatholicSchools and St. Charles Early Child-
hood Center @stcharlesearlychildhood, follow us on Instagram #TheMackWay and Twitter @McDonell_HS.                          

715-723-0538 
 McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org 

A Bit of This & That by Sr. Yvonne 
 
"OPEN MY EARS LORD"   
 
     This was our opening hymn last Sunday. Jesus' 
s touch is central to the Gospel today.  (Mark 7: 
31-37)  A community brings a man to Jesus in 
search of healing.  The man is unable to hear and 
has difficulty speaking.  Many were showing dis-
regard for his needs, so his friends bring him to 
Jesus. They beg Jesus to lay His hands on the deaf 
man so that he might be healed. Jesus's healing 
power is shown in His opening the man's ears and 
restoring his speech.  
     We live in an era of communication explo-
sion.  We have all of our electronic gadgets and 
sometimes with all of this we can feel isolated 
and lonely. We have ways to get information , 
when what we most need is relationships.  When 
we care for one another when we are sick, we 
bring Christ's healing presence.  When we pray 
for those who are sick, we ask God to show His 
healing power.  When health is restored we want 
to share the good news!  In our Eucharist today, 
let us together pray that Jesus would open our 
ears that we may listen to each other and to God 
speaking to us. Let us pray for each other as we 
begin our new month of September. 
 
The 20th anniversary of 9/11 will soon be here. 
We can still remember where we were when we 
heard of the bombing of the twin towers, the at-
tack at the Pentagon, and the crash in Pennsylva-
nia. Then we heard that one of our own, Patti 
Statz Carol had been killed in the Pentagon. 
Vince and JoAnn Statz , her parents , and our en-
tire community mourned her death. We now have 
a plaque in her honor in front of the hall.  RIP 
Patti! 
 
Thank God Our Troops are Home from Af-
ghanistan  We pray for those who made the ulti-
mate sacrifice and for their families. We pray for 
those who are still stranded. May they be kept 
safe and rescued soon. 
 
Blessings on Our Children and Young People  
as they return to school this week. Bless our 
teachers and parents and keep us all safe. 
 

 

Mass Intentions 
 

Holy Ghost Weekday 

September 7   Tuesday        5:30pm    Delaine Schindler, David R. Geissler    
September 8   Wednesday   8:30am    Gertrude Borowski     
September 9   Thursday      5:30pm       Francis Bohl 
September 10  Friday          8:30am       Marilyn Bowe 
Holy Ghost Weekend 

September 11  Saturday       5:00pm    Hank Bourget, Betty Henning 
September 12  Sunday         8:00am   All entrusted to the Pastor’s care 
                                           11:00am   Helen Schemenauer 
Saint Bridget Weekend 

Sept. 5    Joyce Warmuth   Oct. 3   White/Marko 
Sept. 12  Francesca Galon  Oct. 10  George Soden 
Sept. 19  Jean Stalcup,  Jim   Oct. 17  Georgiann Olson 
               & Audrey McIlquham  Oct. 24  Dale Fenner 
Sept. 26  Bob & Mary Conlin  Oct. 31  Jeanette Statz Gamroth 



 

 

 

Observances for the week of September 5 
Sunday: 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Wednesday: The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Thursday: St. Peter Claver, Priest  
Saturday: Blessed Virgin Mary (BVM) 
Next Sunday: 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

OFFICE HOURS
Monday                     Closed 
Tuesday-Thursday    9am - noon, 1 - 4pm 
Friday                        9am - noon 
Saturday/Sunday       Closed 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION  
 

PASTOR  Very Reverend Jesse Burish 
   Rectory Phone (at Notre Dame)  715-723-7108 
   fatherburish@gmail.com 
 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR  Reverend Brandon Guenther 
   Rectory Phone (at Holy Ghost)  715-723-4890 
   bguenther@diolclergy.org    
 

OFFICE HOLY GHOST/ST. BRIDGET  715-723-4890        
   Mailing Address for Holy Ghost & St. Bridget        
   412 S. Main St. Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 
 

WEBSITE holyghostchurchcf.com | stbridgetchurchcf.com 
 

FACEBOOK  Holy Ghost Catholic Church, C.F. 
                         St. Bridget Catholic Church, C.F. 
 

STAFF / VOLUNTEERS 
   Sr. Yvonne Hiess, SSND 
   Home Phone 715-726-2378   yhiess@ssndcp.org 
 

   Finance Secretary  Karin Hawkins 
   holyghostfinance@gmail.com 
 

   Holy Ghost Secretary  Joanne Oleson 
   holyghostsecretary@gmail.com 
 

   HG and St. B Parish Catechetical Leader Paula Hanson 
   holyghostccd@gmail.com 
 

   St. Bridget CRE  Allie Burch 
   burchfamily12@gmail.com  224-470-0430     

   St. Bridget Hall Rental  Gert Christenson  715-832-8530  
 

   St. Bridget Maintenance  Tim/Lisa Anderson 
   715-215-1160 or 715-379-0706 
 

   St. Bridget Cemetery   
   Rollie & Geri Marko  723-2681 / 829-0242    
   Dick & Jeanne Anderson  723-3146 / 828-1862  

 
 

 

 
First Reading  Isaiah 35: 4 - 7 
Then will the eyes of the blind be opened, the ears of the deaf 
be cleared; then will the lame leap like a stag, then the tongue 
of the mute will sing.  The prophet Isaiah spoke of the im-
portance of being strong of heart when it comes the ways of 
God. Why do you think this is such an important virtue?  
 
Psalm 146 
Praise the Lord, my soul!  
 
Second Reading  James 2: 1 - 5 
Did not God choose those who are poor in the world to be rich 
in faith and heirs of the kingdom that he promised to those who 
love him?  James encouraged believers to view the rich and 
poor from God’s perspective. Why do you think people struggle 
with this divine point of view? 
 
Gospel  Mark 7: 31 - 37 
“He has done all things well. He makes the deaf hear and the 
mute speak.”  In today’s reading, we hear how Jesus healed the 
deaf man with a speech impediment at the request of the 
“people” close to this man. Who do you know in your life who 
needs healing from Jesus?  

Pray for 
Bishop Callahan 
Fr. Burish  
Fr. Guenther 
Brian A.  
Bill M. 
Jeremy & Fam. 
Stephanie 
Terry K. & J. 
Philip B. 
Patti F.  
Deanna B. 
Julie D.    
Chris C. 
Mary H. 
Matthew 
Gary H. 
Joan Sommerfeld 
Vern S. 
Ryan H. 
Chuck J. 
Joan Henry 

Becky Vogler 
Jeanne A. 
Brad E. 
Louie J.   
Ari W. 
Nathan    
Becky 
John K.   
Bill Jr. 
Pat Goss 
Laurel     Roger 
Frank       Carol 
Mike        Ruby 
Scott        Wade 
Ken           Fred   
Fr. Ed Doerre 
Lil White 
Joan Carey 
Rollie Marko 
Paul Congdon 
Tom Peterson 
Gert Christ. 

Geri Marko 
Monica Goss 
Vince Statz 
Gladys Vavra 
Gary Krum 
Jim Peterson 
Marilyn K. 
Dorothy Roder  
Louise Dohmes 
Rene Klinyk 
Rhonda W. 
Janice Peloquin 
Jeff Smiskey 
Ann Purdeu 
Joan & Duane B. 
Joey O. 
William 
Steve Bowe 
Roger M. 
Lisa &  
Bellamarie Ruf 
 

Birthdays 
Jerome-  
Christenson 
Gryphon-  
Lindeman 
Rob Krum 
Evan Reiter 
John W. Krum. 
 
Anniversaries 
Chase & Ken-
dall Rosemeyer 
James & 
Heather Linde-
man 
Bill & Maribeth 
Woodford 
Rob & Wendy 
Krumenauer, 
Ken & Cindy 
Johnson 
 

  If you would like to add or delete       
 someone from the bulletin prayer re-    
 quests, please contact the rectory. To  
 add to the prayer chain, call Letty (Holy 
Ghost) 715.861.3998 or Marilyn (St. 

Sunday Scripture  
Online- usccb.org  

Celebrate Our Catholic Faith  


